
THE AMERICAN LEGION 
ROY REED POST #252 

WINSIDE, NE 
SEPTEMBER 7, 2021 

 
Commander Dan Jaeger called the meeting to order with 10 members present (Dan 
Jaeger, Dean Mann, Dave Bloomfield, Daryl Mundil, Les Schulz, Butch Edwards, Earl 
Fuoss, Sandra Hansen, Gene Barg and Bud Neel) and led the salute to the flag.  Earl 
Fuoss offered prayer.  A moment of silence was observed for the POW/MIA’s.  Cmdr. 
Jaeger led the membership in the Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Preamable. 
 
Bud Neel read the minutes provided by Les Schulz for the August meeting.  Minutes 
were corrected as read and filed with the corrections of Vice Commander Jaeger 
changed to Commander Jaeger and John Kruse changed to Josh Kruse as winner of 
SONs raffle. 
 
Dean Mann offered the treasurer’s report as of July 31, 2021 as the statement was not 
available for the meeting:  August report as of 8-31-2021 reported:  Dave Bloomfield 
moved to approve the treasurer’s report, Les Schulz second, motion passed. 
 
Committee reports: 
--Les Schulz advised Verlyn Stoltenberg has sold his building and business in Carroll.  
Need to Contact SAL Commander Darin Greunke to talk with Verlyn about our prizes in 
his possession. 
--Legion Picnic will be on Sunday, September 12, 2021.  Social at 5 PM, supper at 6 
PM.  Hamburger from Wendy Rabe, Hot Dogs on hand.  Need 6-8 packages of buns 
for each from Walmart.  Email to Laura Novak, picnic is open to Auxiliary and public 
and prospective members of Legion, Auxiliary and SONs.  Beans are in the back.  
Butch and Stan will get the onions and other items needed for the picnic. 
Bud advised we need to put on the community calendar at KTCH.  Dan will ask Nancy 
for Potato Salad.  Butch will get the chips.  Drinks will be water and coffee.  Dan will 
put it on the City sign.  Invite the Boy’s/Girl’s State selectees, Mr. & Mrs. Hansen and 
Mr. & Mrs. Quinn. 
 
Sick Call: 
-- Card for 50th Anniversary for Mr. & Mrs. Clair Stoakes 
 
Old Business: 



--Dan Jaeger talked about the Quilts of Valor.  Names to be submitted are Larry 
Hansen, Reed Wacker, Dennis Jensen, Duane Thies, Dennis VanHouten, Victor Mann, 
Dalbert Gowler, Jr. and Stan Stenwall. 
--Discussion was held the Legion need to make donation to Quilts of Valor as each 
quilt cost about $250.00.  Gene Barg moved to donate $500.00 to the Quilts of 
Valor, Dave Bloomfield second, motion passed. 
--Vet’s Home flyer on donations for new pass vans, handicapped accessible are 
approximately $154.000 each.  Dave Bloomfield moved to donate $1000.00 
toward the NVH vans, Dean Mann second, motion passed without 
discussion.  This is only the Legion, need to pass along to the SONs and the 
Auxiliary. 
--Darrell Mundil spoke about a Flag disposal box, old mail box with the Legion Emblem 
on it.  Rod & Custom will clean p and paint the box for $250.00.  Wrap for box from 
Maude Parker-Total Graphics is about $200.00.  Total cost is approximately $450.00, 
donations accepted.  Box will stay in the Post Office as it is donated by the U.S. Post 
Office.  Dave Bloomfield moved to donate $50.00 to the Flag Disposal Box, 
Earl Fuoss second, motion passed. 
--Discussion was held on the Gifts for Yanks.  Les Schulz moved to donate $25.00 
to Gifts for Yanks, Gene Barg second, motion passed. 
 
New Business: 
--Thank you’s from C.J. Lilliankamp for Scholarship award. 
--Earl Fuoss spoke about a health problem.  Make sure you wear shoes outside.  Earl 
stepped on something and had to go to the doctor.  Test was negative, no shots were 
required. 
--Department Newsletter was read 
 
Next meeting will be October 5, 2021 
Earl Fuoss offered benediction 
Cmdr. Jaeger closed the meeting. 
 


